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Dear Friends of Shore:
As is often done at the end of a year and the beginning of a new one, I find myself 
reflecting Shore’s Fiscal Year (FY) 2014, and look forward to our 64th year of 
providing services to children and adults with intellectual and other developmental 
disabilities. I am grateful and inspired by the dedication and resilience of Shore and 
its incredible staff.

Very early in our new fiscal year, our Executive Director, Debora Braun suffered a 
severe stroke.  Foremost, as a friend and admirer of Debora, my immediate concern 
was for her recovery.  As the President of the Board, my next thoughts and concerns 
were, of course, for Shore.  As a newly appointed President, I had my doubts of my 
own abilities to take on such a challenge, but as most things work in life, when 
faced with such challenges, we rise to them.  I am happy to report that Shore and its 
wonderful and extremely capable Directors and staff stepped up to the challenge 
and were able to manage all aspects of the agency in Debora’s absence.   

We now face one of the greatest challenges in Shore’s history with the $2,500.000 
Challenge Campaign to purchase a new home for the Adult Services Program, 
which is currently located at the Lois Lloyd Center in Evanston and provides 

developmental and prevocational training to over 80 adults. This purchase will also be home to our administrative 
offices allowing us to consolidate space and ultimately make great improvements and expansions to the programs 
and services offered by Shore.   

The need for this new building initiated the launch of Shore’s $2,500,000 Challenge Campaign.  The campaign is 
currently underway and in full speed now that a building has been acquired.  Thank you to all who have participated 
in this launch and have made pledges to this campaign to ensure the future of Shore. Though our initial responses 
have been extremely positive, we still need everyone’s support of this great project to meet our goal.

Business at Shore carried on as usual in 2014, thanks to the capabilities of the staff and dedication of the Board of 
Directors.  Our Annual Meeting celebrated the hard work done by our team but mostly a celebration of the hard work 
and vitality of our persons served.  These amazing individuals and their stories are an inspiration and a reminder of 
why we will continue to face any challenges that may arise to be their advocates and provide them with services that 
allow them to reach their own personal goals and aspirations.

Despite our need to acquire new funds for the Capital Campaign, FY 2014 was a record setting year with over 
$160,000 raised from the Annual Appeal, which is the largest direct mail fundraiser and an imperative source of 
operating income.  The Spring Benefit and Golf outing had terrific results with a record breaking number of golfers - 
103.  The Second Time Around Thrift and Gift Shop also continue to be a significant source of revenue to the agency 
with gross sales in excess of $125,000.

Words cannot express the gratitude and pride felt for the entire Shore family of nearly 400 individuals served, and 
to our staff, board members, volunteers, families, and supporters. Thank you for allowing us to rise above and to 
continue our great work in 2015.

Sincerely,

Natalie Romano
President, Board of Directors
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Shore Joseph Koenig, Sr. Training Center in Morton Grove is a 
vocational program supporting persons with intellectual and 
other developmental disabilities ages 16 years and older. 

The program seeks to enhance the individual’s ability to obtain and 
maintain employment. Objectives include: providing employment, 
maintaining job performance and improving job-related skills and 
habits to maximize earning potential. The Center utilizes community 
job sites and subcontract work from local industries to prepare 
individuals for employment. A Senior Services Program is also 
available for individuals (55 or older), who have chosen to retire. This 
program offers leisure-based and community activities. 

•	 177 individuals served during the year. 

•	 The Sales Department had $174,000 in contract work from 
businesses in the community, which is an 11% increase from 
Fiscal Year 2013. 

•	 15 persons served in the Supported Employment Program  
and 49 individuals were provided services at outside sites 
by the Community Employment Department (CED). The CED 
added a paper recycling program as a new site for community  
work experience. 

•	 Direct Care Staff were celebrated during a week long recognition 
as a way to express appreciation for their fine work. 

•	 Shore was selected as an Employment Network (EN) for the 
Ticket to Work Program, which provides people receiving 
Social Security benefits more choices for receiving employment 
services. Under this program, the Social Security Administration 
issues tickets to eligible beneficiaries who, in turn, may choose 
to assign those tickets to an EN of their choice to obtain 
employment services, vocational rehabilitation services, or 
other support services necessary to achieve a vocational (work) 
goal. We accepted our first Ticket to Work client and placed her 
in two jobs during the year. 

•	 Through a grant from the Morton Grove Foundation, an art 
therapist from the Institute for Therapy for the Arts provided 
training to Koenig Center staff on topics for running group 
activities, which are now, part of the Skill Building Curriculum. 

•	 For the fourth consecutive year, the center had a volunteer from 
the Jesuit Volunteer Corps (JVC) work full-time for one year as 
a Developmental Trainer. Ms. Danielle Manghera volunteered 
over 1,500 hours and was a tremendous asset to the program 
and interacted well with her group. 

•	 Michael “Mike” Mack retired as Plant Manager after nearly 39 
years at Shore. Diego Garcia was promoted to this position.

Vocational
Programs



The Adult Services Program, which offers developmental training for individuals 18 
years and older, is located at the Lois Lloyd Center in Evanston. Many of the participants 
have multiple disabilities, including severe/profound to moderate developmental 
disabilities and other physical and medical challenges. This educational program 
offers a curriculum in the areas of language and communication, adaptive daily 
living skills and prevocational skills. 

•	 80 individuals received services. 

•	 Over 300 community integrated activities included: museums, malls, parks, 
restaurants, concerts, stores and other places of interest took place. Persons 
served presented a play called “The Legend of Lightening Larry,” and a Fashion 
Show to family members, staff and other stakeholders. 

•	 Living a healthy lifestyle through the increase of fruits and vegetables and 
physical activity continues to be a main program goal. Persons served exercise 
or walk and many have decreased their body mass index. Since the program 
was initiated in 2011, persons served have lost 378 pounds. An exercise trainer 
from the McGaw YMCA conducted several sessions for persons served and 
staff on healthy eating and exercising, which staff has incorporated into their 
regular fitness program.  

•	 Free monthly dental screenings continued throughout the year by the Illinois 
Masonic School of Dentistry.
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Adult Services

Early Intervention (EI) serves infants to three-year-olds who are experiencing 
developmental delays. Shore provides individual and group (occupational, physical, 
speech, and developmental) therapies in a variety of locations such as our EI Center 
in Skokie, the child’s home, or day care centers. The primary focus of the program is 
what is best for the child with input from their families. Research has demonstrated 
that working on prevention activities with children at a very young age is much more 
cost effective than remedial programs at a later age. 

•	 43 children received services during the year. 

•	 A playgroup continues to integrate occupational and developmental therapy 
along with a Polish language translator. The group was started at the request of a 
Child & Family Connections Service Coordinator after seeing an increase in Polish 
families who could benefit from this service. A Spanish translator was also added 
to the playgroup to assist a child.

•	 The EI program collaborates with Wilber Wright Junior College’s Occupational 
Therapy Assistant Program for eight weeks observing the therapists and helping 
with general office activities. 

•	 National Lekotek, which is an agency that works with young children with 
developmental delays and collaborates with Shore’s EI Program, continues to 
share space at the EI Center.

Early Intervention
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The Buehler House/Shore Homes East 
in Evanston and Shore Homes West 
in Skokie each have 12 residents. The 
group homes are 24-hour staff supported 
living environments as similar as possible 
to life in mainstream society. Residents 
are encouraged to interact with their 
community and to learn to become 
less dependent on others. All residents 
are engaged in daytime employment, 
training or senior leisure programming. 

•	 24 residents received services during 
the year. 

•	 Healthy living, with an emphasis on 
diet and exercise, continues to be 
in the forefront of all the residential 
programs. The residents exercise by 
riding the stationary bike and using 
the treadmill. Both group homes have 
a garden that includes: tomatoes, 
carrots, lettuce, corn, peppers, 
zucchini, cilantro, basil, onions, 
sunflowers, dill and pumpkins. The 
residents are responsible for watering 
the garden and the items are added 
to meals. 

•	 Community integration outings took 
place during the year with trips to 
Tommy Gun’s Garage, Blackberry 
Farm, Wild West Town, Mystic Blue 
Cruise, and picnics in the park. 

•	 Alexandra Halilovac was hired as the 
Director of Shore Homes in February. 

Shore
HomesResidential Services comprises the Community 

Integrated Living Arrangements (CILAs), In-Home 
Respite Care and Service Facilitation. 

Community Integrated Living Arrangements (CILAs) 
are homes in the community where two to seven 
people reside. The Jean F. Karger House and Laura 
House are located in Skokie and the Brown CILA 
is in Evanston. The program consists of an array of 
services designed to meet the needs of each resident 
on a long-term basis. Staff support is available on a 
24-hour basis. Residents attend one of Shore’s day 
programs during the week. 

The Patricia Lloyd Townhomes (PLT) in Evanston and 
scattered-site apartments in Evanston and Skokie 
comprise Shore’s Supported Living Arrangements 
(SLA) program. The PLT are a row of five two-story 
units, each housing two individuals that are available 
to adults who are able to live more independently. 
Eight individuals live in the homes and most 
are employed in the community. Residents are 
responsible for themselves and their homes. A House 
Manager resides in one unit to provide support as 
needed. The scattered-site apartment residents 
have intermittent contact with staff. Services are on 
an as-needed basis and training includes: budgeting, 
housekeeping, cooking, shopping, transportation, 
interpersonal counseling and case management. 

In-Home Respite Care eases some of the stress 
families endure when they are the sole caregivers 
of a family member with a developmental disability. 
In-home training is provided that assists respite 
recipients with communication, self-care and social 
skills while enabling the primary caregiver to leave 
the home. Objectives are developed with the input 
from the individual, family members and staff, which 
are part of an individualized program plan. A family 
is usually assigned one respite worker to assure 
continuity. Hours for respite can range from a few 

hours every week, to weekends or additional hours 
as needed. 

Service Facilitation is provided for those individuals 
who are enrolled in the Illinois Home Base Support 
Services program. The program is designed to help 
individuals with developmental disabilities maintain 
community placement within their home. Shore’s 
Service Facilitator provides case management 
and support for the individuals and their families 
including: identifying and assisting linkage to 
identified service needs for the person served. In 
addition, each individual is assigned a Personal 
Support Worker to assist them with their goals, which 
may focus on health, budgeting and other life skills. 

•	 63 individuals received services. 

•	 Michelle Martinelli was hired in July as the 
Program Manager for Respite Care and Home 
Based Services. 

•	 Many improvements were made throughout the 
CILA’s that included: new flooring at the Jean F. 
Karger through the Village of Skokie Community 
Development Block Grant; renovation of a deck; 
resolving a moisture issue in a crawl space and 
adding personal touches to bedrooms with new 
bedding and artwork.

•	 A grant from the USG Foundation was received 
as program support for the SLA Program. 

•	 As part of the health and wellness initiative, 
residents continue to eat healthy balanced 
meals and exercise regularly. For the first time, 
four SLA residents are training for the Special 
Olympics. This program has also been enhanced 
by connecting the residents with outside services 
that can come to their homes i.e. a Podiatrist, 
Social Worker and a Caregiver from the 
Department of Aging assists an elderly resident 
with housekeeping and meal preparation. The 
CILA program received dietary recommendations 
for all of our residents from a licensed dietician. 

Residential
Services



•	 19th Annual Golf Outing held at the Deerfield 
Golf Club in Riverwoods on Friday, July 
19, 2013. 103 golfers attended an nearly 
$11,000 was raised. 

•	 A Capital Campaign Kickoff Party was held 
on October 16, 2013, at Found Kitchen 
and Social House in Evanston. Over 100 
people attended the cocktail reception. 
Shore unveiled the new rebrand of its logo, 
tagline and website, which were designed 
by Glantz Design in Evanston. 

•	 Annual Appeal set a new record with over 
$163,000 received from 363 donors. 

•	 Debora Braun, Executive Director, returned 
in January from medical leave. Deborah 
Shulruf, Director of Lois Lloyd Center,  
serviced as Acting Executive Director in  
her absence. 

•	 Annual Spring Benefit called “Plant Your 
Dreams At Shore” took place at the new 
Fields Chrysler Jeep Dodge and Ram 
dealership in Glenview on Sunday, March 
23, 2014. Nearly $60,000 was raised. 

•	 207 volunteers provided 12,782 hours  
of service. 

•	 Annual Meeting was held at Hackney’s 
on Lake in Glenview on Tuesday, June 
18, 2014, and featured numerous awards 
and presentations. See pictures for award 
recipients. In addition, Shore employees 
listed adjacently were recognized for having 
10 or more years of service. 

Annual Report 2014

Gail Woodhead received the Personal 
Achievement Award from Mary Chandler, 
Program Manager at Shore Homes West. 

She has been a resident at West for nearly 
30 years. 

Richard Druce-Hoffman received the Personal Achievement 
Award from Residential Services. He is pictured with Lucreatia 

Hethington, Martha Trice and Donna English, CILA Service 
Coordinator. Richard has been a resident at the Brown CILA 

(Community Integrated Living Arrangement) since 1994. 

Phillip Smith received a Personal 
Achievement Award from Diana Stachura, Job 
Coach, for his progress at the Koenig Center. 
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Audra Anderson 

Susan Arias 

Debora Braun 

Anni Braverman 

Metelva Brown 

Mary Chandler 

Otis Crudup 

Diego Garcia 

Robert Gasquoine 

Dale Green 

Bette Heide 

Sherifat Johnson 

Hai Kang 

Mark Kavaney  
Gina Laird 

Kirsten Luna 

Evelyn Margolies 

Destiny Martinez 

Mary Matz 

Audrey Quaid 

Alethea Randle 

Debbie Shulruf 

Joanne Skotticelli 

Tanashua Slaton 

Kimley Stanton 

Martha Trice 

Theresa Trlak 

Deborah Walker 

Lisa Wright

Joe Koenig, Jr., President of Trim-Tex, (c.) accepted the Employer 
of the Year Award from Lisa Wright, Director of the Koenig Center 

and David Lloyd, Board Vice President. For over 11 years, Trim-
Tex, Inc. has been a strong supporter and customer of the Joseph 

Koenig, Sr. Training Center. They also created a community 
employment opportunity for a person served from the center who 

has been working at the company part-time for over 2.5 years. 

Pictured l. to r. Diego Garcia, Plant Manager, presented Patrick 
Steinberger and Jeffrey Curtin from Sko-Die, Inc. with the Customer 

of the Year Award. Sko-Die, Inc. is a family owned and operated 
manufacturing business in Morton Grove that provides quality 

custom metal stamping, tooling and assemblies to customers. The 
Koenig Center has sub-contracted work to sort and stack a variety 

of their stampings since 2005. In 2013, nearly 2,000,000 units 
were completed by the persons served at the center. 

Since 1951, fundraising has played a key component in Shore’s ability to offer the 

highest quality programs and services and to expand these offerings as the need 

arises. It is through the generosity of time, in-kind donations and financial support 

that has helped create the organization we are today.



The Second Time Around Thrift & Gift Shop, 
located at 4123 Oakton Street in Skokie, is a 
re-sale shop that sells donated gently used 
clothing, home décor, kitchen items and 
more. The shop had another record year 
with $125,000 in sales and over $70,000 
benefiting the agency. 

Over 30 volunteers operate the shop 
Tuesday-Saturday during the year and the 
Monday crew re-stocks with items that have 

been donated. Ms. Cynthia “Cindy” Hogg, a 
person served at Shore’s Koenig Center, was 
hired in May as a part-time Sales Assistant. 
She is doing a great job. Special thanks to 
Sedgebrook Retirement Community, the 
Winnetka Congregational Church’s Woman’s 
Society Benevolence Committee, Modern 
Age Representatives for donating items to 
the shop. Gently used items and volunteers 
are always needed. 

Second Time Around Shop 
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For more information visit www.shores2ndtime.com or call (847) 673-3172. 

Natalie Romano, President

Larry Berg, Vice President

David T. Lloyd, Vice President

Robin S. Thomas, Vice President

Victor R. Fernitz, Treasurer

Chris Gardenhire, Secretary

Harold Berg

Donna Brown

Arthur G. Buehler*

Sandra Buzard

Charles G. Cooper

James Dades

Dr. Amy Daniels

Jacqueline Juarez

Maynard Kagen*

Elizabeth A. Karlson

Kevin Katz

Linda Kolbe

Dr. Carl Lieberman

Matthew Margolis

Gloria Moore

Kevin Murray

Sam E. Pfeffer

Dr. Ramesh Rao

Jennifer F. Scanlon

J. Paul Schmidt

Douglas P. Schwartz

Michael Selway 

Robert D. Tranter

Agency Leadership FY ‘14

 Administration 

Debora K. Braun, Executive Director

Susan Arias, Director of Accounting & Human Resources

Alexandra Halilovac, Director of Shore Homes

Mary K. Matz, Director of Development 

Kirsten Luna, Director of Residential Services

Deborah Shulruf, Director of Lois Lloyd Center 

Lisa Wright, Director of Joseph Koenig, Sr. Training Center 

Honorary Board  

David R. Cichy

Joan Joyner

Robert Kurz

Dr. Eugene Lerner

Thomas L. McRaith

John E. Whalen*

Board of Directors

*In Memoriam
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Operations 

Public Support and Revenue...............................	$5,342,436 

Expenses (before depreciation/amortization).....	$5,339,787 

Surplus/Loss.........................................................	($26,164) 

Depreciation/Amortization Expense....................	$171,264 

Sources of Income 

State Government......................	$3,755,171.........	70% 

Private Fees...............................	$540,727...........	10% 

Contributions.............................	$424,438..........	8% 

Sales to the Public.....................	$299,916..........	6% 

Federal Government..................	$278,100...........	5% 

Local Government.....................	$43,820............	0.5%

Miscellaneous............................	$264.................	0.5%

Distribution of Expenses 

Programs....................................	$4,211,971.........	79% 

Facilities.....................................	$594,749..........	11% 

Administration/ Fund Raising....	$533,067..........	10%

Gender 

Male.....................................................................................	205 

Female................................................................................	121 

Total...............................................................................	326 

Age 

0-5.......................................................................................	43 

6-17......................................................................................	9 

18-64....................................................................................	243 

65+......................................................................................	31 

Total...............................................................................	326 

Race/Ethnicity 

Caucasian............................................................................	206 

African American.................................................................	47 

Hispanic..............................................................................	30 

Asian....................................................................................	30 

Pacific Islander....................................................................	13 

Total...............................................................................	326 

Program Enrollment Duplicated 

Joseph Koenig, Sr. Training Center....................................	177 

Early Intervention................................................................	43 

Lois Lloyd Center.................................................................	81 

Residential..........................................................................	60 

Service Facilitation..............................................................	25 

Respite................................................................................	17 

Total...............................................................................	403 

 Fiscal Year 2014 

Financial & Demographic Results

July 1, 2013 – June 30, 2014

Individuals Served and 
Unduplicated Program Statistics

Arlington Heights 
Chicago 

Des Plaines 
Elk Grove 
Evanston 
Glenview 

Highland Park 
Hoffman Estates 

Island Lake 
Lake Zurich 

Lincolnwood 
Morton Grove 

Mount Prospect 
Niles 

Norridge 
Northbrook 
Park Ridge 

Prospect Heights 
Rolling Meadows 

Skokie 
Waukegan 
Wheeling 
Wilmette 
Winnetka 

Communities served

*Many individuals receive services in more than one program. An additional 
42 individuals received evaluations/referral and follow-up services
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Contributions 
Gifts of $10,000 or More 

Anonymous (2) 

Chicago White Sox Charities, Inc. 

Cook County Community Development 
Block Grant 

Evanston Mental Health Board 

Gignilliant & Hymen, P.C. c/o The Rose F. 
and Alice M. Koffend Foundation 

John and Alice Lloyd Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Koenig, Jr. –  Koenig 
Family Charitable Foundation 

Dr. and Mrs. Eugene Lerner – Eugene and 
Janet Lerner Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin D. Murray 

Reed Elsevier 

Skokie Community Development 
Block Grant 

Township of Evanston 

USG Foundation, Inc. 

Gifts of $5,000-$9,999 

Anonymous 

Mr. Keith P. Buehler 

Drs. Robert & Amy Daniels 

Niles Township 

Richard C. and Margaret V. Romano 
Charitable Trust - Gift designated by 
Natalie and Joe Romano 

The Siragusa Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Thomas 

Winnetka Congregational Church – 
Woman’s Society 

Gifts of $1,000-$4,999 

BMO Harris Bank N.A. 

Ms. Debora K. Braun 

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Brown, Jr. 

Mr. Arthur G. Buehler 

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy L. Buzard 

Mr. & Mrs. John Corvino 

Enterprise Holdings Foundation 

Mr. Leo Fenili – Leo Fenili, Inc. 

Mr. Victor R. Fernitz 

Mr. & Mrs. D. Chris Gardenhire 

Mr. Keith Glantz – Glantz Inc. 

Mr. & Mrs. Bob Jirgal 

Mr. Maynard I. Kagen 

Dr. Patricia & Mr. Kevin Katz 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. Kurz 

Dr. & Mrs. Carl P. Lieberman 

Lincolnshire Morning Star Rotary Club 

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Lloyd 

Mr. & Mrs. David T. Lloyd 

LyondellBasell 

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas W. Merrill 

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Molick 

Mrs. Gloria Galloway Moore 

Morgan Stanley Smith Barney Global 
Impact Funding Trust c/o Steve Hagerty 
& Lisa Altenbernd 

Morton Grove Foundation 

Dr. & Mrs. Ramesh P. Rao 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul V. Rauch, Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Roberts 

Romano Brothers & Company c/o Mr. 
William H. Ogg 

Mrs. Victor G. Rosenblum 

Ms. Roberta A. Sandre 

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Scanlon 

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. Schell 

Mr. John Paul Schmidt 

Mr. Timm Schuller & Ms. Jacqueline A. 
Williams 

Mr. Douglas P. Schwartz & Ms. Cynthia 
Schaffer 

Dr. & Mrs. James C. Sheinin 

The Kiwanis Club of Evanston 

The Private Bank c/o Barry Shuster 

United Conveyor Foundation 

Mrs. John E. Whalen 

Gifts of $500-$999 

Baxter International Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey D. Bennett 

Berg, Berg & Pandev P.C. 

Mr. Jack R. Bohlen 

Ms. Estelle Burke 

Mr. & Mrs. William Dunn 

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Duva 

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund 

Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Finn 

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Gulley 

Grainger Matching Charitable Gifts 
Program 

Imprex International, Inc. 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Kamin 

Ms. Christine M. Keran 

Ms. Mardi Klevs & Mr. Joseph Feinglass 

Knights of Columbus #3243 - Skokie 

Knights of Columbus #7331 - Techny 

Mr. & Mrs. James Krock 

Mrs. Charlotte Lindon 

Martin, Brown, Sullivan, Roadman & 
Hartnett, Ltd. 

Midwest Can Company 

Mr. & Mrs. Helmut Neumahr 

North Products, Inc. 

Mr. & Mrs. Sam E. Pfeffer 

Physical Therapy Associates, Ltd. 

Mr. & Mrs. Louis E. Price 

Ms. Avis F. Redwine 

Rotary Club of Skokie Valley Illinois USA 
Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Selway 

The Earl & Bettie Fields Automative 

Mrs. Mildred L. Thompson 

Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. Tolford, Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert D. Tranter 

Mrs. Shirley C. Walcoff 

Ms. Dianne M. Yaconetti

July 1, 2013 – June 30, 2014
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Advanced Plastics Corp. 

Allstate Giving Campaign 

Ms. Liora Alschuler 

Dr. and Mrs. Mallikarjuna  
Rao Anne 

Mr. Arthur Oda - Art’s Glass 

Mr. Robert Barsumain 

Mr. and Mrs. Clark E. Barthel 

Ms. Nancy C. Baughman 

Mr. Raymond A. Baum 

Mr. & Mrs. William Berenson 

Mr. & Mrs. Harold Berg 

Mr. & Mrs. Larry Berg 

Mr. & Mrs. Anton M. Berger 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Bergwell 

Mr. Raymond Bilka 

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher R. Birren 

Mr. & Mrs. Joel M. Blau 

Ms. Rita Blickenstaff 

Mr. & Mrs. George Bothos 

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Braun 

Mr. & Mrs. Carl E. Bronder 

Mr. & Mrs. Bevan J. Brookfield 

Mr. & Mrs. Clayton W. Brown 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Bruce 

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Buckley 

Ms. Nancy Buehler 

Mr. & Mrs. Donald E. Buerhle 

Bulldog Opportunity Fund LLC 

Mr. Kevin Buzard 

C.O. Peterson Plumbing, Inc. 

Ms. Maria A. Calderon &  
Mr. Barrezueta 

Ms. Susan M. Canter 

Mr. & Mrs. William T. Carlin 

Mr. & Mrs. Barry Carr 

Dr. Maureen &  
Mr. Robert Carson 

Ms. Ruth Cavanaugh & Mr. 
Hans de Kok 

Mr. & Mrs. Todd Chamberlain 

Mr. Robert A. Christensen 

Mr. & Mrs. Herbert L. Cohen 

Ms. Roseanne Cohen 

Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Coney 

Congregation Beth Shalom 
ACHARAI Teen Fund 

Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey C. Conklin 

Mr. Denis J. Conlon 

Mr. and Mrs. Henry G. Conroe

Contour Landscaping, Inc.

Mr. Charles G. Cooper 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Crowe 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Curley 

Mr. James Dades – James G. 
Dades & Co., Ltd. 

Mrs. Jayne Daniel 

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick DeLacey 

Mr. Robert O. Delaney 

Mr. & Mrs. Edward G. Denten 

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Devine 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul A. Donovan 

Mr. Dennis Downes & Ms. Gail 
Spreen 

Mr. & Mrs. David Edgley 

Mr. & Mrs. Scott J. Eisen 

Mrs. Nancy Florsheim, Jr. 

Mrs. Myrna U. Evans 

Exelon Foundation Matching 
Gifts Program 

Ms. Leslie Falco 

Mrs. Dolores Favorite 

Mr. Richard B. Fitzgerald 

Follett Corporation - Matching 
Gifts Program 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert B. Footlik 

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Friday 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul J. Frost 

Mr. & Mrs. William J. Frost, Jr. 

Mrs. Sylvia Gaddini 

Mr. & Mrs. Scott F. Galloway 

Mr. Sol F. Galper 

Ms. Joellen P. Garber Gross 

Mrs. Jo Gardenhire 

Mr. Keith E. Gardenhire 

Mr. Philip Gazzolo 

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald C. Gebert 

Mrs. Ruth Barnett Geiderman 

Mr. & Mrs. William F. Geiger 

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas L. 
Gemmell 

Mrs. Bonnie D. Gilman 

Mr. & Mrs. Marc Gordon 

Mr. Ted C. Grabowski 

Ms. Myrna Y. Gray 

Ms. Mary Ann Greenhalgh 

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. Groh 

Mr. & Mrs. Kris Haas 

Ms. Lori Day Hakman 

Mr. & Mrs. Eugene E. Heath 

Mr. & Mrs. James T. Herst 

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Hillebrand 

Mr. & Mrs. William T. Hoban 

Ms. Renee Hoff 

Mr. Thomas L. Holzman & Ms. 
Alison R. Drucker 

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy R. Honaker 

Ms. Niki Moe Horrell 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hundrieser 

Ira G. Spiro, D.D.S., LTD. 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Janes 

Jennings Chevrolet and 
Volkswagen 

Ms. Sarah Anne Johnson & 
Mr. Jason M. Bucciarelli 

Joseph Birkenheier 
Tuckpointing & Masonry 

Mrs. Joan M. Joyner 

Mr. Roman Jurewicz 

Ms. Mary Louise Kandyba & 
Mr. Timothy E. Moore 

Mr. Fred S. Karger 

Mr. & Mrs. Riza Kaya 

Mr. & Mrs. Edward N. Khalil 

Mr. & Mrs. Greg Klaiber 

Mr. & Mrs. Allan D. Klenetsky 

Mrs. Andrea S. Knight 

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald W. Kurz 

Ms. Mary H. Land 

Ms. Ileen Lasko 

Mr. and Mrs. Allen H. Lazar 

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel S. Lazar 

Mr. & Mrs. Franklin D. Leibow 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. 
Leipsiger 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Logan 

Mr. Michael Mack 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Majewski 

Mrs. Paula Maldonado 

Mrs. Margaret Oakley 

Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Margolis 

Mark Vend Company 

Mr. & Mrs. E. Davison Massey 

Mr. Lee J. Maternowski 

Mr. Sheldon Mazor 

Mr. & Mrs. Roger J. McFadden 

Mr. & Mrs. Mark J. McGivern 

Mr. & Mrs. Bernard B. McKee 

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas L. 
McRaith, Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy M. 
McRaith 

Mr. Paul Mellenthin 

Ms. Mira Mendlovitz 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles H. Meyer 

Michael A. Maione Insurance 
Agency, Inc. 

Dr. & Mrs. Elliot Miller 

Mrs. Sabra Minkus 

Mr. & Mrs. William Miskall 

Ms. Ann E. Mizel 

Mr. John A. Morris & Ms. 
Naomi Streeter Morris 

Mr. Richard Muench 

Mr. William R. Muenster 

Mrs. Sally K. Munley 

Mr. & Mrs. Donald P. Murray 

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce A. Narowitz 

Ms. Elizabeth C. Nichols & Mr. 

Alexander K. Tustian 

Ms. Harriet W. Nichols 

Non Profit Risk Services, Inc. 

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Noon 

Northwestern University 

O’Keefe & Carr, P.C. 

Mrs. Alicia R. Parinas 

Pepisco Foundation 
Employee Giving Program 

Mrs. Moreen Perlman 

Mr. Seymour H. Persky - 
Attorney at Law 

Ms. Susan Platz 

Mr. Michael Prah &  
Ms. Eileen McRaith 

Mr. & Mrs. Benecio T. Primero 

Mr. & Mrs. Harvey Pyes 

Mrs. Jane M. Rabe 

Mr. David H. Radler 

Ms. Bina Rao 

Ms. Terry Ready 

Ms. Sherrie L. Rice 

Mr. & Mrs. James D. Romano 

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Ronan 

Ms. Charlaine Markus Ryan 

Mr. John J. Ryan 

Mr. & Mrs. Saavedra 

Mr. & Mrs. Vythialingam 
Sathiaseelan 

Mr. Patrick J. Scallon 

Mr. & Mrs. L. Dean Scane 

Ms. Roberta S. Schaffer 

Mrs. John W. Schiffbauer 

Dr. & Mrs. Harold 
Schmulenson 

Dr. Eric Schulte 

Schwab Charitable Fund c/o 
Ms. Deborah Raymer 

Mr. & Mrs. Larry R. Scott 

Drs. Sandra L. Sheinin & 
Alexander E. Feller 

Mr. & Mrs. Jake Siegel 

Mrs. Ann T. Silver

Mr. & Mrs. William C. Sirvio 

Sko-Die Inc. 

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Sondler 

Mr. Ryan M. Sterne 

Mrs. Julian J. Stevens 

Stivers Staffing Services 

Mr. and Mrs. Dusty W. Strong 

Mr. and Mrs. Brad R. Studt 

Mr. Gerald L. Stutz 

Mr. Jeffrey Taube 

Mr. Maurice T. Taube 

Tauber Brothers Tool & Die 

Tepfer Consulting Group, Ltd. 

Tetra Medical Supply Co. 

The Chicago Community Trust 
– Martin J. and Susan B. 
Kozak Fund 

The Evanston Woman’s 
Athletic Club 

Mr. and Mrs. David G. Thome 

Trans Union, LLC 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Turner 

Ms. Nancy Van Treeck 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul G. 
Vandenheuvel 

Mr. & Mrs. Mario Vescovi 

Ms. Mary Von Thaden 

Ms. Ann Delicate Wagner 

Mr. David Walcoff 

Mr. Vince Walsh 

Ms. Barbara A. Weiner 

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Weiss 

Mr. & Mrs. Rob Weiss 

Mr. Michael P. Whalen 

Mr. & Mrs. William B. Whalen 

Mr. & Mrs. William Whiteside 

Mr. & Mrs. William P. Wilen 

Ms. Wendy J. Winter 

Mr. & Mrs. Roger Wolf 

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Wroblewski 

Ms. Jane Yakushiji 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Young 

Dr. & Mrs. David Zee 

Mr. & Mrs. Martin M. Zivin 

Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Zulkey

Gifts of $100-$499



Pizzamania 

February 17, 2015 
Giordano’s, Evanston 

Hosted by the Kiwanis Club of Evanston 
Proceeds benefit Shore 

Taste the World 

March 5, 2015 
White Eagle Banquets 

Hosted by the Morton Grove Foundation 
Shore receives a grant from event proceeds. 

Spring Benefit – 
“When I’m 64” 

March 21, 2015 
Viper Alley

Featuring American English

Go to 

www.facebook.com
and add us as a favorite. We 

are listed as Shore Community 
Services, Second Time Around 

Thrift & Gift Shop and Shore 
Packaging Solutions, which is the 

Training Center. 

Visit Shore’s re-sale shop at www.shore2ndtime.com

The shop is located at 4123 Oakton Street in Skokie and hours of 
operation are Tuesday, Friday and Saturday from 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
and Wednesday and Thursday from 12:00 – 4:00 p.m.

Donations and volunteers always needed!

Second Time Around

SAVE THE DATES

“Like Us” on
Facebook
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Memorials 

Arthur G. Buehler* 
Carolyn Conlon 

Harry Kaplan 
Laura Leftwich 
Jennie Lasky 
Pearl Levine 

Sadie Malkoff 
Susan McDonald-Box 

Ralph Perlman 
Robert Piowitz 

Suresh Rao 
David Rothstein 
Richard Selway 

Edward Schroeder 
John E. Whalen* 

Honorariums

Debora Braun 
Arthur G. Buehler 

Aaron Cohn 
Susan Cohn’s Birthday 

Susan & James 
Cohn’s Anniversary 

Anna Dogadko* 
Father Henry 

Friend’s Birthday 
Peter & Barbara Hillebrand 

Marilyn Leipsiger 
Dan Lloyd 

Marcia’s Retirement 
Meridith Murray 

Dr. James Sheinin 
Margie Sondler 
Shirley Walcoff 
Joan Weinrob

During Fiscal Year 2014, over $21,572.00 was donated to Shore’s 
Endowment Fund as Memorials or Honorariums. This fund secures 
a brighter future for individuals with developmental disabilities and 
future gifts may be made in the individual’s name. In addition, the * 
denotes names that have been added to Shore’s Endowment Honor 

Roll Plaque as the result of significant gifts made on their behalf. 

 Shore acknowledges the support given by the following companies, 
organizations and individuals through various partnerships in the 

donation of time and resources to the agency. 

Berg, Berg & Pandev, P.C. 
Dr. Henry Conroe 

Gail Dooley 
DoubleTree Hotel – Skokie 

Dr. Mark Drexler 
Deerfield High School Jazz Band 

Evanston Township H.S. Wrestling Team 
Illinois Tools Works 

Phyllis Kramer 
Danielle Manghera – JVC Volunteer 

Jesuit Volunteer Corps - JVC 
Kiwanis Club of Evanston 

Diana Lane 
Carl Lieberman 

Daniel Lloyd 
Hadley Lloyd 

Dave Longaker – The Cup Man 
Mark Vend Co. 

Rick Smoler - Modern Age  
Representatives, Inc. 

Oakton Community College Intern 
Pup in the Ruff 

Ron Schell 
Second Time Around Shop Volunteers 
Sedgebrook Retirement Community 

Trim-Tex, Inc. 
University of Illinois at Chicago Intern 

Ilene Wilson 
Winnetka Congregational Church – 

Rummage Sale 
Wright College Occupational 

Therapy Assistants Program Interns 
Don Winslow



accredited By:

Commission on Accreditation of Rehabilitation Facilities – CARF

approved or Funded By:

Evanston Health Department
Evanston Mental Health Board

Illinois Department of Health Care & Family Services
Illinois Department of Human Services

Illinois Department of Labor
Illinois Department of Public Health

New Trier Township
Niles Township

Skokie Health Department
Township of Evanston

United States Department of Housing and Urban Development
United States Department of Labor

aFFiliations:

Evanston, Morton Grove & Skokie Chamber of Commerce
Illinois Association of Rehabilitation Facilities (IARF)

Please contact us by the following:

Shore’s mission is to improve the quality of life for 

persons with intellectual and other developmental 

disabilities through educational, residential, 

vocational and related programs provided with 

community integrated supports and services.

Shore Community Services, Inc.
Regenstein Center

4232 Dempster Street
Skokie, IL 60076

PHONE: (847) 982-2030
FAX: (847) 982-2039

www.shoreservices.org
E-Mail: info@shoreservices.org

visit shore’s new weBsite!

www.shoreservices.org


